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ALL INDIA INSURANCE PENSIONERS' ASSOCIATION

Oriental Building, Kamptee Road, LIC Square, Nagpur-440 001
E-mail : aiipanagpur@gmail.com Tele Fax. : 0712-2540778

President : M. L. Setiya
General Secretary : T. K. Chakraborty




Cir No : 22/2015                                                                             Date : 26th December  2015      

To

All Divisional/State units of AIIPA

Dear Comrades,

Re: Letter to Hon. Shri S K Roy, Chairman, LIC of India.

We reproduce below our letter dated 26th December 2015 addressed to Shri S K Roy, Chairman, LIC of India.


With greetings.






                                                              Comradely yours.
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                                                                                                                                      General Secretary

Shri.S.K.Roy,

Chairman,

LIC of India, 

MUMBAI.                     

Dear Sir,

GROUP MEDICLAIM ISSUES

All India Insurance Pensioners’ Association (AIIPA) has been vigorously pursuing issues related to Group Mediclaim from time to time.

The issues represented had been judicial determination of premium rates and we are happy, we could succeed with reduction in premium over the years. The perseverance with which AIIPA followed up, brought about subsidy in premium for the LIC pensioners, their spouse and dependent handicapped children. We could derive satisfaction that we could persuade LIC for introduction of Family Floater Policy with status–quo as regards the element of subsidy even for a higher basic sum insured. Introduction of Cashless facility through TPA without extra loading but with a reduced premium, as desired by us, has been a happy augury.

AIIPA has been taking up the issue of Monthly Cash Medical Allowance for all pensioners with the management.  The Organisation has pointed out to the ever increasing cost of domiciliary treatment that eats into the pension with advancing age and which becomes burdensome when pension is the sole income. The Group Mediclaim Policy has been useful for hospitalisation and domiciliary hospitalisation but for non-hospitalisation expenditure, the pensioner has to fall back upon his pension income only and as one grows old, frequency of visit to the General Physician and expenses on this count increase. And these have been the genesis of our representation for grant of monthly cash medical allowance.

When the matter was raised on January 5,2015, with the then ED(P), his reaction was positive and he assured to talk to the Chairman but it got into back burner for some time.

When again AIIPA took it up with the Chairman on August 13, 2015, there was appreciation of our reasoning and we had enough hints that it could be clinched once wage question was settled. But it seems the stalemate continues.

We request the Chairman for immediate favourable decision so that all LIC pensioners become entitled to monthly cash medical allowance commensurate with the needs along with pension for January 2016.

The costs of hospitalisation and domiciliary hospitalisation has been increasing as days pass by and even the compulsory Sum Insured, certain times, becomes insufficient to cover the expenditure on medical treatment.

While we have suggested to our members to go in for a Higher optional Sum Insured with payment of full premium, for many, it may be unaffordable and in order to help pensioners get medical cover at a cost effective manner, we request LIC to grant total subsidy in premium (instead of present 75%) for the compulsory Sum Insured. This will enable the LIC pensioners to opt for higher optional Sum Insured.

While we thank LIC for their positive response to our representations in these matters, we wish to draw your attention to issues still unsolved though we have persistently raised them.

Primarily, our representation for an option to join/rejoin the Group Mediclaim by those who had either not joined at all earlier or those who had exited when premiums became burdensome for them, has not been considered. When Family Floater Policy came into vogue, AIIPA wanted another option and we were told, it would be considered in the year 2015-16 but it went by default. 

We earnestly request, the issue may seriously be taken up with insurer so that for the year 2016-17, those desirous of joining/rejoining, may enrol into the Group Mediclaim scheme.

For better and proper utilisation of services of TPAs, we had requested for issue of identity cards by the TPA and it is our information, this process has not been uniform across the divisions and we learn LIC pensioners have been advised to download and print e-cards and we suggest LIC may take up the issue with the insurer for immediate issue of e-cards to all LIC pensioners, to avoid hardship faced by them while admission in the hospitals for Cashless medical treatment.

We also request a mechanism for attending to the grievances of LIC pensioners relating to Group Mediclaim.

Thanking You,

                               Yours faithfully,
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                               (T.K.CHAKRABORTY)

                               General Secretary

